Staff Memo

From: Pamela Purnell and Cindy Starling
To: All IYP-E Staff

RE: Staff Meeting Info

Date: May 2014

1. Summer Camp: Interface will run two one week Girl Empowerment camps the week of 7/6 and7/13. The schedule will be modified due to the census being comprised of only girls. Furthermore, if someone calls inquiring about the summer camp, please direct them to Cindy or Pam until further notice. Please don’t accept any male participants after June 19th either refer them to Gainesville, Lake City or let them know we will take them on July 20th.
2. Mandatory Training- We will have a two day training June 23rd and 24th 

8:30-5pm. All Staff are required to attend. NO EXCEPTIONS 
3. Laundry: When washing laundry, staff needs to check all pockets on tops, bottoms and jackets. In addition, you need to separate underclothing from outerwear and shake towels, sheets and wash clothes to ensure we are not washing anything other than machine washable items. The reason we have recently had so many washing machine “mishaps” is because staff is not properly sorting the laundry.
4. Snack Privileges: While the Behavior Management Program will be one of our training topics in June, I want to remind everyone that snacks out of the Behavior Management Cabinet/Achievement Cabinet can only be purchased at afternoon snack if the Participants have their privileges. The posted snack menu in the kitchen is for evening snack only; the set snack for the afternoon is fruit, crackers and juice.    

5. LMA: While I understand that the weather is changing, please be advised that even when it is warm outside the Participants are to be allowed to go out and do LMA. You also have the option of using a workout DVD, the DDR or the Kinex.
6. Summer Program: Please refer to the summer schedule for scheduled activities. When Participants aren’t involved in scheduled activities, staff on shift needs to engage the youth and not just have them sitting watching television all day. On the 8:30-4:30 shift they can watch one movie or one hour of broadcasted television. On the 4:30-12:30 shift, the television shouldn’t come on until showers are started unless it’s being used in conjunction with LMA. 
Thank you in advance,

Cindy Starling- Regional Coordinator

Pam Purnell-Residential Supervisor
